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Follow us on Social Media via the school website, Instagram and Facebook! 
Please follow, like and share our page!  @sacredheartwadhurst 

 

NEWSLETTER NO. 6 SUMMER TERM – 13 JUN 2025 
 

 
 

MISSION IN ACTION AWARDS 
 
 

WOWS for FOUNDATION STAGE Nursery:  Rosie C, Darcey, Francesca, Edie F and Hugo. 
Reception:  Oscar, Henry, Gus and Charlie. 

BUSY BEES STAR OF THE DAY MON: Aaron (R); TUE: Billy (Y1); WED: Arthur (Y5) and THU: Lucia (N2).  

RECEPTION 
Edward LEARN & GROW: For excellent progress in handwriting.  

Aaron LEARN: For being such an enthusiastic learner and for remembering lots of 
tricky words. 

YEAR 1 
Jola WORSHIP: For her exceptional performance dance as the Holy Spirit in the 

Pentecost assembly. 
Henry LEARN: For his enthusiastic approach to learning. 

YEAR 2 

Nansi LOVE: For showing kindness to her friend when in need.  

Ola WORSHIP: For showing great reverence when praying.  

Oscar GROW: For showing super courage with his writing this week.  

YEAR 3 

Tessa WORSHIP: For setting up and leading a wonderful class liturgy with her 
partner, for Pentecost.  

Órlaith 
LEARN: For her brilliant learning in Maths, compact column addition, and in 
English, for expanded noun phrases. Great focus and level of 
independence, well done! 

Mason GROW: For his progress in becoming more resilient throughout this term, 
and the year overall! 

YEAR 4 
Tabitha LEARN: For her hard work in researching plastic pollution in Science. 
Edie LOVE: For her kindness, care for others and willingness to help.  

YEAR 5 
Ottilie 

LOVE: For her sense of humour and for being a joy to have in the 
classroom.  

Teddy LEARN: For his hard work in ALL areas but especially his writing and his 
Maths this week! 

YEAR 6 

Bea GROW: For always trying her very best in lessons and for knowing her lines 
and cues so well for the musical. 

Octavia GROW: For her fantastic performances in the rehearsals for the musical. 

Oliver GROW: For always trying his very best in every lesson. 

MUSIC 

Monty (Y1) 
For his lovely enthusiastic singing and hard work in class music. Good 
work!  

Ellen (Y3) For a great start to piano lessons and having such a positive attitude.  

Órlaith (Y3) For her positive attitude and hard work in class music and on the recorder.  

Rose (Y5) For fantastic progress on the piano and being a champion sight-reader! 
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CONGRATULATIONS: 
 
 Ottilie (Y5) – For being runner up in the ‘SJNOL’ Netball 

Tournament with her team. 
 Oscar (Y4) – For being runner up in the Pembury Football 

Tournament with his team. 
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WEEK 8 
Mon 16th June Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 
Tue 17th June Y5 & Y6 ‘Who Done It’ Science & Forensics Event @ Mayfield 

School 
10:00 – 13:00 

Wed 18th June Year 6 Fixture v Hilden Oaks (Away) 13:30 – 16:15 
Year 5 Fixture v Hilden Oaks (Home) 14:30 – 15:45 

Thu 19th June Year 4 Girls Fixture v Skippers Hill (Away) 13:30 – 16:15 
Fri 20th June Awards Assembly 09:00 

Parent & Toddler Session – Nursery 09:00 – 10:30 
WEEK 9 

Mon 23rd June Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 
Tue 24th June Open Classrooms – Foundation Stage 08:30 – 08:45 

Parent Consultations 17:30 – 19:30 
Wed 25th June Open Classrooms – KS1  08:30 – 08:45 

Year 3 Egyptian Day -  
Year 4 Maya Workshop -  
Good Shepherd Mass -  
Parent Consultations  16:00 – 18:00 

Thu 26th June Open Classrooms KS2 08:30 – 08:45 
Fri 27th June Whole School Liturgy – Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus – parents 

welcome. 
09:00 – 09:30 

School Sports Day 
EYFS (Reception & Nursery) 
KS1 (Y1 & Y2) 
KS2 (Y3, Y4, Y5 & Y6) 

 
09:45 – 10:30 
11:15 – 12:30 
13:45 – 15:30 

School Summer Fair 15:45 – 18:00 
Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus Mass at the church followed by a 
community meal 

19:00 

WEEK 10 
Mon 30th June Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 
Tue 1st July Y5 & Y6 Play TBC 
Thu 3rd July Y5 & Y6 Play 19:00 – 20:30 
Fri 4th July Awards Assembly 09:00 

Parent & Toddler Session – Nursery 09:00 – 10:30 
Foundation Stage Ice Lolly Sale 10:30 

WEEK 11 
Mon 7th July Whole School Celebration of the Word 09:00 

FS & KS1 Trip to Wakehurst 09:00 
Tue 8th July Moving up Morning 11:00 – 12:00 
Wed 9th July Year 6 v Staff Netball Match  10:15 – 11:00 
Thu 10th July Year 6 Leavers Mass 14:00 – 15:00 

Year 6 Cricket Match and Tea 15:00 – 16:30 
Nursery – End of Term -  
Summer Term School Reports to parents -  

Fri 11th July Prizegiving @ Mayfield School 11:00 – 12:00 
END OF SUMMER TERM FRIDAY 11TH JULY @ 12:00 

CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL ON WEDNESDAY, 3RD SEPTEMBER 
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Friday, 6th June 2025 
 
U11/10 Mixed Cricket @ Mayfield School 
 
TEAM: Octavia, Felicity, Genevieve, Ariana, Teddy, Marcus, Matty, Hattie and Annemieke.   
RESULTS: Placed 3rd overall in the tournament. 
Lost v Blackboys; Won v Weald; Won v All Saints; Won v Cross in Hand and Lost v Wadhurst. 
 
Wednesday, 11th June 2025 
 
U11/10 Girls Softball Cricket v Claremont (Away) 
 
TEAM 1:  Felicity, Octavia, Genevieve, A P-P, Lucy, Annemieke, 
Ottilie, Harriet, Ariana and Hattie 
 

 
 
 
TEAM 2:  Marni, Emily, Lara, Alexandra, Elsie, Imogen, Bea, 
Tabitha, Iris and Rose 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thursday, 12th June 2025 
 
U9 Mixed Softball Cricket v Hilden Grange (Away) 
 
TEAM 1:  Eva, Sophie, Sophia, Poppy, Alex, Sophie-Ann and 
Pippin 
RESULTS: Won 241 - 231 
 
TEAM 2:  Isla, Emily, Alice, Florence, Sienna, Teddy and Oscar 
RESULTS: Lost 244 - 248 
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SPORTS DAY – FRIDAY, 27TH JUNE 

Parking in the morning will be available for FS and KS1 
parents.  From lunch time, staff will move onto the playground 
and parents who are helping for the whole of the Fair are able 
to park on the playground.  Those parking on the playground 
do so on the understanding that the vehicle gates will not be 
opened until the end of the Fair. 

 
Foundation Stage  9.45 - 10.30 
KS1    11.15 -12.30 
KS2    13.45 - 3.30 
 
Spaces in front of the church will be available to park in, but if you are parked directly in front of another car, 
please display your contact details on your windscreen. 
 
PARENT CONSULTATIONS 
 
Tuesday, 24th and Wednesday 25th June 
Sign-up sheets are displayed in the school hall, if you have not already signed up for an appointment and 
would like one with your child’s class teacher, please check availability at drop off or pick up. 
SEND appointments will be arranged according to the appointment booked with the class teacher. 
If you would like to book an appointment to discuss Music or PE, please contact the teachers directly at the 
emails below to arrange a convenient time. 
 
Mr Hayward – sport@sacredheartwadhurst.org.uk 
Mrs Wibberley – annabel.wibberley@sacredheartwadhurst.org.uk  
 
YEAR 1 CAKE SALE 
On Friday, 6th June, children enjoyed a cake sale at morning break courtesy of our Year 1 parents.  A total of 
£127.33 was raised in aid of St Michael's hospice in Hastings. A big thank you to all the parents who 
contributed cakes and donated funds. 
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In RE, children in Reception Class vhave been learning all about Saint Peter, a special friend of Jesus. 
We really enjoyed listening to the miracle of Peter walking on water. This story taught us how Jesus asked Peter 
to trust Him, even when he was feeling afraid. We also learned that Jesus never leaves His friends when they 
need Him most. 
 
We discovered that anyone can be a friend of Jesus — all we have to do is ask Him for help. 
 
To help us understand the story, we worked together to build bridges to cross the ‘water’. Then we had a go at 
‘walking on water’ ourselves! We had to be very brave (just like Peter), especially when the chilly water touched 
our toes! We also tried painting the swirling waters around Peter. We used different shades of blue and white to 
show the movement and waves. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Key policies are available via the school website or on request from the school. 

 
 

 
 
 

This week, children in Year 5 and Year 6 went on a trip to The Amelia Scott 
in Tunbridge Wells. We headed off to the railway station in Wadhurst and 
caught the train into Tunbridge Wells which was great fun! We then walked 
up to The Amelia Scott where we had lunch and then took part in a 
workshop on the Victorians. We found out all about Queen Victoria's links 
to the town and the visits she made there. The children had the opportunity 
to handle several Victorian artefacts and were challenged with working out 
what they were for. They were then able to handle further objects to try to 
answer some questions about them, from letter openers to irons to butter 
paddles. Heading upstairs, the children looked around the numerous 
displays the centre has about the Victorian era and the development of the 
town. Then it was time to head back to the railway station, catch the train 
back to Wadhurst and then trek up the hill! At this point in the day, a 
number of parents were heading past us; sadly no one with a vehicle big 
enough to whisk us all up that hill!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Key policies are available via the school website or on request from the school. 

 
 

Congratulations to our 
‘design a poster’ winners for 
Safer Internet Day. Lucy (Y5) 
and runners up Sienna (Y4) 
and Genevieve (Y6). 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
SAFEGUARDING 
 
Please report any safeguarding concerns you have directly to the one of the adults listed below. 

 
 Mrs Johanna Collyer    Mrs Emma Nixon 
Designated Safeguarding Lead  Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 Mrs Antonia Gabriel    Mrs Sarah Alcock 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead  Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 
 
 

 
 
 
If any parent or carer from Sacred Heart School has any questions to ask, concerns to raise or 
needs to inform the school of a situation, please feel free to approach a member of staff at any 
time. We operate an open-door policy here at Sacred Heart School. 

Lucy (Y5) 

Sienna (Y4) 
Genevieve (Y6) 


